
For the attention of Community Pharmacies providing the Spring 2025 COVID-

19 Community Pharmacy Vaccine Service (CPVS):  

Update Five: 25th June 2025 

URGENT Reminder: Spring 2025 COVID-19 Vaccination Service Ends Monday 30th June  

The Spring 2025 COVID-19 CPVS programme finishes on Monday 30th June 2025. Providers are not to 

vaccinate eligible cohorts for the Spring 2025 vaccination programme after this date as the PGD will 

be expired. Movianto will close ordering of vaccine stock at 12 noon on Thursday 26th June. 

FOR ACTION:  

• If there are any outstanding vaccination records, these should be added to VMS as a matter 

of urgency, vaccinations administered between now and the 30th of June should be entered  

on the date of vaccination. Please see the recent learning letter published by SPPG which 

highlights the risk associated with delayed recording on VMS. The PHA and the DoH closely 

monitor VMS records to evaluate vaccination uptake.  

• Pharmacies should dispose of any residual Comirnaty (Pfizer) JN.1 COVID-19 stock after 30th 

June, in waste bins provided.  

If you have any queries about the Community Pharmacy Vaccination Service (CPVS) please contact 

Greg Miller (greg.miller@hscni.net) or Grainne McMahon (Grainne.McMahon4@hscni.net). 

 

Regards, 

SPPG Pharmacy Vaccination Team 

https://primarycare.hscni.net/download/DocLibrary/community_pharmacy/additional_services_flucovid/cpvs_page/support_documents_2023/CPVS-Learning-Letter-from-Kathryn-Turner-28-April-25.pdf
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